

Commander’s Stuff
By Mike Winner
(708) 829-0069

Gonakadet@att.net
Fellow Veterans,

   It is with deep sadness that I start this newsletter with news of the passing of our dear friend Sid Frazen. I am certain that he is watching over us as we continue to do the good work for our fellow veterans, the good work that he blessed at each meeting, the tireless efforts that he gave to his family, friends, comrades and to God. He will always be remembered. God Bless You Sid!
   Again, I am humbled and inspired. I missed our last meeting as I spent the last week in the field at Camp Atterbury in freezing cold and wet conditions, but it really was nothing. Each time I think I have it bad, I realize that I really don't. My fellow comrades, Sid gave his all till the end. We all have more that we can give to each other, to our families, to our God. I know that I will go forward with more to give.

Semper Fidelis,

Mike Winner

Remembering Sid Frazen

By Chuck Bosko
(708) 205-3541
Fellow VFW Comrades,

   We have become familiar with Reverend and fellow Comrade Sid Frazen’s health condition. When he called me one day, prior to a Memorial Day Parade Committee meeting, to inform me of his condition, the only thought that I had was – why him?  Of all good people, why him? Sid has been an inspiration, a refuge of common sense, the ultimate messenger of God’s words and a calming presence in this madding world of ours. To write that he will be missed is certainly an understatement. We miss him already. Prior to my contacting our Commander and offering to serve as the acting Chaplain, I conversed with Sid and –in a way- asked for his blessing. I did this out of respect for Sid and for the position within the VFW.  

   Although I have received lay training from my church as a Eucharistic Minister and Lecturer, I believe I can only serve Post 10778 as the “Acting” Chaplain until we are able to secure another ordained minister. As before, I am honored to serve the Post in this capacity. I will certainly strive to carry out the duties before me and deliver the message of our God for our Post, our members, our Country.

Allons

Chuck Bosko

Service Planned for Sid Frazen
By Walt Bergenthal

(708) 246-4858

Statement of funds as of 3/11/14:

Post General Fund

  $8,244.25
Post Relief Fund

       898.90
Post Dues Reserve

       102.93

TOTAL:


  $9,246.08
   Our sympathy to the family of our long-time Chaplain Rev. Sidney J. Frazen, who passed away March 16. Sid served in the Army of Occupation in Germany from September 1954 through August 1955 as a SP3 (T) with the 142nd Armed Signal Company. 
   A memorial service for Sid will be held at Grace Lutheran Church at 41st Street and Wolf Road in Western Springs on Saturday, March 29, at 10:30 a.m. If you attend the service, please wear your VFW cap.

   During our March meeting the following were nominated as Post officers for the 2014-2015 year:

Commander

Michael Winner
Sr. Vice-Commander
Jim Boland
Jr. Vice-Commander
Dan Legan
Quartermaster

Walt Bergenthal 

Chaplain
 
Chuck Bosko
Surgeon

Robert Bogash

Judge Advocate
Seedy Ulrich
Trustee 2014-17
Peter Zika

   Election will take place during our April meeting. If you want to run for any of the above elected offices, please attend the April meeting and put your name up for contention. 

State Benefit Available for Vets
By Chuck Bosko
(312) 980-4512

   How many of our members are aware that the State of Illinois has a benefit for those vets who served during a wartime era with “boots on the ground” in the theater of conflict?  This benefit is commonly referred to as the “War Bonus” yet the all-encompassing title is “Veterans Compensation by a Living Veteran” and actually includes several different state regulations as those pertain to several conflicts. Those conflicts are (including the medal associated):  The Korean Service Medal, Vietnam Service Medal, The Armed Forces Expeditionary Medal- Vietnam, Southwest Asia Service Medal, and Global War on Terrorism Expeditionary Medal and The Global War on Terrorism Service Medal. The AFEM –Vietnam carriers an additional benefit additional for veterans who were POWs.
   Okay, now that the periods of conflicts have been identified, what, exactly is the benefit? I am glad you asked. The State of Illinois will send each qualified veteran a one time “thank you for your service” check for $100. I know, what can $100 get you? Will you decide? The point is that many, many, many vets are not aware of this benefit.  So, if you were not aware of this one time benefit until now or are not sure if you have received this benefit, call me at the telephone number below. There are eligibility requirements for each, which will be shared during the call.  
   Hey, if you got the dime, I got the time! So call. 

   Enjoy the day.
Allons!
Chuck Bosko

Accredited Veteran Service Officer

Illinois Department of Veteran Affairs

(312) 980-4512

Honor Flight Chicago
   “Honor Flight Chicago,” which started in 2008, takes WWII veterans free of charge to see their memorial in Washington, D.C. Korean War and Vietnam veterans are also eligible to use this program but they have a lower priority than WWII veterans.  
   There were five flights in 2008, nine flights in 2009, 11 flights in 2010, 10 fights in 2011, 10 flights in 2012 and eight flights in 2013. 

   The first three flights for 2014 are: 

· Flight #54 April 9, 2014

· Flight # 55 May 7, 2014

· Flight #56 on June 4, 2014. 

   There are an estimated 25,000 WWII veterans in the Chicago area who are eligible to take Honor Flight Chicago.    

   For more information or to put your name on the Waiting List, call Honor Flight Chicago at (773) 227-8387 or go to www.honorflightchicago.org   
   This is a great program to honor our WWII and other veterans! Please pass this information to all eligible Veterans that you know! 

 

Q: Who can go on an Honor Flight Chicago trip?
A: VETERANS are placed on the waiting list on a first-come, first-served basis according to priorities. We are unable to accommodate spouses unless they are eligible veterans themselves.

POW Bowe Bergdahl
By Carol Anne O’Donnell

(708) 246-1204
Rumors are circulating that our government is negotiating for the release of POW Bowe Bergdahl in exchange for a group of five Taliban prisoners currently at Guantanamo, Cuba. Sources feel this is the best opportunity so far since our troops are leaving Afghanistan.

Hopefully by the time this reaches you he will be freed. Let us keep him and his family in our prayers.

HOW U.S. POWS WERE SURRENDERED TO NORTH KOREA, CHINA, AND RUSSIA

The following was taken from the July 15, 2013, edition of Bits ‘N’ Pieces the publication of the National Alliance of Families:
   “American Trophies:  How U.S. POWs Were Surrendered to North Korea, China, and Russia by Washington’s Cynical Attitude,” a new objective review points to only one conclusion. North Korea held back POWs captured eBook by Mark Sauter and John Zimmerlee. This book provides an in-depth look at evidence, which upon during the Korean War.  In some cases, the North Koreans transferred POWs to both China and the former Soviet Union.

   If you don’t have a Kindle eBook reader, don’t worry. You can easily download the Kindle application/program to your computer, or any other device that supports the Kindle App.  Once installed you can purchase your book. …
   On their website the authors ask:  Could Any POWs from Korea Still Be Alive?

1. North Korean defectors, including former security official Oh Young Nam, have told us they saw U.S. prisoners alive until at least the 1990s.

2. There have been more recent reports. … We’ve forced the Pentagon to declassify several earlier reports and you can read their tragic descriptions of American POWs alive in (the book).

3. At one point in the 1990s, a senior North Korean official even admitted to the Pentagon that U.S. POWs were still alive.

4. Scores of South Korean POWs, who fought on the same side with American GIs during the war, have returned alive from North Korea in recent years. Hundreds more are reported still there, according to the government of South Korea. A private group     recently published the addresses of 113 South Korean POWs reported still alive in a specific area of North Korea, according to a June 2013 Wall Street Journal report.
5. American prisoners sent to the Soviet Union were forced to assume new identities, according to admissions from former Soviet officers. Could any of them still be alive? We found the case of a Japanese POW from World War II still alive in the former Soviet

Union, and Japanese sources tell us there are more. China has admitted sneaking in one POW from Korea, but says it lost his body. There is evidence of many more. Only Beijing can tell us if any of those are still alive.

   Please remember to phone the House of Representatives at (202) 224-3121 and ask to be connected with the office of your member of Congress to ask them to co-sponsor House Resolution (HR) 231 for the establishment of a House Select near enough co-sponsors yet.

   Please remember to pray for all our POW/MIAs and their families, especially:

POW Bowe Bergdahl
U.S. Army   Afghanistan

YOU ARE NOT FORGOTTEN
Did You Know?

The town of Marksville, La., has played host to an Easter Sunday egg-tapping competition for 58 years. 

Each participant brings a hand-painted hard boiled egg to the center of town then smashes his or her egg against someone else’s until one cracks. 

The contest continues until a single egg – the victor’s – remains intact. 
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Save the Dates





April 8th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church


April 10th – Hospital Visit


April 11th – deadline for May newsletter


May 13th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church



































